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23 June 2023 

File Ref: OIAPR-1274023063-2934 

Tēnā koe 

Request for information 2023-141 

I refer to your request for information dated 31 May 2023, which was received by Greater Wellington 
Regional Council (Greater Wellington) on 31 May 2023. You have requested the following: 

“Can I get all correspondence between GW and KiwiRail - including board chair and CEO - from the 
last three months about the rack evaluation car and the issues caused by its delay to Wellington.” 

Greater Wellington’s response follows: 

Please refer to Attachment 1 which includes all correspondence related to your request, dated 27 
April 2023 – 3 May 2023.  

We have withheld information in this attachment under section 7(2)(a) of the Local Government 
Official Information and Meetings Act 1987 (the Act), in order to protect the privacy of natural 
persons, including that of deceased natural persons.   

We have considered whether the public interest in the requested information outweighs Greater 
Wellington’s need to withhold certain aspects of the requested information. As a result, we do not 
consider that the public interest outweighs Greater Wellington’s reason for withholding parts of the 
document under the grounds identified above.  

If you have any concerns with the decision(s) referred to in this letter, you have the right to request 
an investigation and review by the Ombudsman under section 27(3) of the Local Government Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987.  
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  Page 2 of 2 

Please note that it is our policy to proactively release our responses to official information requests 
where possible. Our response to your request will be published shortly on Greater Wellington’s 
website with your personal information removed. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 

  

 
Fiona Abbott  
Kaiwhakahaere Matua Waka-ā-atea | Acting Group Manager Metlink  

 
 

PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



From: Britton Broun
To: Matthew O"Driscoll
Cc: Anna Jaquiery
Subject: 2022304XX - KiwiRail GWRC PR - Temporary speed restrictions on Wellington Metro Network
Date: Thursday, 27 April 2023 4:03:33 pm
Attachments: image001.png

2022304XX - KiwiRail GWRC PR - Temporary speed restrictions on Wellington Metro Network.docx

Matt,
 
This is very draft – and not signed off within KiwiRail. Could you please add in your bits and send
back to me?
 
Cheers,
 
Britton Broun   |   Senior Government Relations Advisor

DDI:  ( ) or  
Level4, Wellington Railway Station, Bunny Street, Wellington 6011 | PO Box 593,
Wellington 6140, New Zealand

www.kiwirail.co.nz
 
Please consider the environment before printing
 
The content of this message and any attachments may be privileged or confidential. If you 
have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the email - unauthorised 
use is expressly prohibited. This email may have been corrupted or interfered with. KiwiRail 
does not warrant that this email and its contents are free from computer viruses or other defects.
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KiwiRail | www.kiwirail.co.nz | Media contact: 04 498 2038 
 
 

 
Media Release  
XX April 2023 
 

Temporary speed restrictions on Wellington Metro 
Network 

Trains along some major routes to and from Wellington will be running slower over the coming weeks.  

From Monday, 1 May a blanket 70kmh speed restriction will be in place across much of the 
Wellington metro rail network, which will require all commuter services to operate on a Saturday 
timetable. This timetable will be in place for at least the next week. The speed restrictions are 
expected to be in place until late-May.  

Buses will replace Melling Line trains between Petone and Melling.  

KiwiRail General Manager Metros Jon Knight (spokesman TBC) said there has been a delay in 
undertaking a specific, required technical assessment across parts of the Wellington network.  

“To comply with engineering standards, every four months we run a specialist track evaluation car 
across the Wellington network, which makes very exact measurements of the tracks. This is the kind 
of fine detailed work that cannot be done by our staff using hand-held equipment.  

“Unfortunately, due to a mechanical failure with this machine we have been unable to undertake the 
necessary inspections that have come due on the Kāpiti, Hutt Valley and Wairarapa Lines. As a 
result, these lines will no longer be compliant and we need to put temporary speed restrictions in 
place to meet our regulatory requirements. It’s similar to the warrant of fitness on a car expiring. 

“We are working as quickly as possible to repair the track evaluation car in Auckland and get it to 
Wellington to carry out the inspections – but at this stage we expect it will take more than three 
weeks. If we can remove the speed restrictions earlier, we will.”   

“This situation will affect the number of commuter trains running on the lines – seeing less frequent 
trains. We acknowledge this will be hugely disruptive to many commuters and apologise for this 
unplanned inconvenience.” 

GWRC ?????? says while only the Kapiti, Hutt Valley and Wairarapa Lines are affected by the speed 
restrictions, this impacts train staff and resourcing across the Wellington region.  

“This is an unfortunate situation that is really going to impact on our customers.” 

For the first week, at least, we need to move all services to a Saturday timetable, which will see 
services every 30 minutes during peak periods, and bus replacing Melling Line services.  

“We’ll be reviewing this over the course of the week and keep customers informed of what timetables 
will look like.” 
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KiwiRail | www.kiwirail.co.nz | Media contact: 04 498 2038 
 
 

“Impact of buses????” 

Capital Connection and Northern Explorer timetables are also expected to be affected.  

There is only one track evaluation car in New Zealand. Assessments using the car are a requirement 
under the Wellington metro Safety Case, which is regulated by Waka Kotahi.  

ENDS 

 

For more information, please contact:  

 
KiwiRail                                                                  
Mediaenquiries@kiwirail.co.nz  
04 498 2038              
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From: Manjot Singh
To: Melissa Anderson; Fiona Abbott; David Mawson; Barry Fryer; Daniel Pou; @transdevnz.co.nz;

 ; Anna Jaquiery; Britton Broun; Shaun Bullard
Subject: FW: KiwiRail Metlink PR - KiwiRail speed restrictions on Wellington’s rail network during May
Date: Friday, 28 April 2023 4:04:45 pm

Hi all,
 
It is now safe to share this information widely within your teams.
Content in the email below must be used to form the bases of the comms to customers.
Please run it past Britton and Anna from KR comms team before officially publishing on Metlink.
 
Regards
Manjot
 

From: Britton Broun <Britton.Broun@kiwirail.co.nz> 
Sent: Friday, 28 April 2023 3:24 pm
To: Andrew Norton <Andrew.Norton@kiwirail.co.nz>; Craig Rice <Craig.Rice@kiwirail.co.nz>; Jo
Reeves <Jo.Reeves@kiwirail.co.nz>; Alastair Cumming <Alastair.Cumming@kiwirail.co.nz>; Angus
Hodgson <Angus.Hodgson@kiwirail.co.nz>; Anna Jaquiery <Anna.Jaquiery@kiwirail.co.nz>;
Britton Broun <Britton.Broun@kiwirail.co.nz>; Claire Hooper <Claire.Hooper@kiwirail.co.nz>;
Dave Allard <Dave.Allard@kiwirail.co.nz>; David Gordon <David.Gordon@kiwirail.co.nz>; Diane
Livingston <Diane.Livingston@kiwirail.co.nz>; Helen Rogers <Helen.Rogers@kiwirail.co.nz>; Jane
Sherriff <Jane.Sherriff@kiwirail.co.nz>; Jenny Steele <Jenny.Steele@kiwirail.co.nz>; Nigel Wilson
<Nigel.Wilson@kiwirail.co.nz>; Paul Ashton <Paul.Ashton@kiwirail.co.nz>; Peter Reidy
<Peter.Reidy@kiwirail.co.nz>; Robert Gibbes <Robert.Gibbes@kiwirail.co.nz>; Scott Winton
<Scott.Winton@kiwirail.co.nz>; Siva Sivapakkiam <Siva.Sivapakkiam@kiwirail.co.nz>; Stephen
O'Keefe <Stephen.O'Keefe@kiwirail.co.nz>; Sue Allen <Sue.Allen@kiwirail.co.nz>; Sue Jensen
<Sue.Jensen@kiwirail.co.nz>; Tanea Chapman <Tanea.Chapman@kiwirail.co.nz>; Rose Northcott
<Rose.Northcott@kiwirail.co.nz>; David Warburton <David.Warburton@kiwirail.co.nz>; Walter
Rushbrook <Walter.Rushbrook@kiwirail.co.nz>; Janet Skilton <Janet.Skilton@kiwirail.co.nz>;
Theo Gerritsen <Theo.Gerritsen@kiwirail.co.nz>; Alan Piper <Alan.Piper@kiwirail.co.nz>; Anna
Allen <Anna.Allen@kiwirail.co.nz>; Garry Collings <Garry.Collings@kiwirail.co.nz>; Lauren
Whitehead <Lauren.Whitehead@kiwirail.co.nz>; Duncan Roy <Duncan.Roy@kiwirail.co.nz>; Terri
O'Neill <Terri.O'Neill@kiwirail.co.nz>; Shaun Bullard <Shaun.Bullard@kiwirail.co.nz>; Manjot
Singh <Manjot.Singh@kiwirail.co.nz>; Jon Knight <Jon.Knight@kiwirail.co.nz>
Subject: KiwiRail Metlink PR - KiwiRail speed restrictions on Wellington’s rail network during May
 
Everyone,
 
This press release will be going out shortly. Thanks.
 

Media Release  
28 April 2023
 

KiwiRail speed restrictions on Wellington’s
rail network during May  
 

PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



Trains to and from Wellington will be running more slowly in May due to vital KiwiRail
track evaluation safety equipment being out of action.
 
From Monday 1 May, a 70km/h speed restriction will be in place. This will limit train
speeds and frequency, requiring Metlink passenger services across Wellington to
operate to a reduced timetable.
KiwiRail Chief Operations Officer Siva Sivapakkiam apologised for the impact of the
delays.
 
“Passenger trains running across the Wellington region will be affected – limiting the
number of services that can be run. This will be hugely disruptive to many and we
apologise for this unplanned inconvenience and the late communication.”
 
“To comply with engineering standards, every four months we run a Track Evaluation
Car across the Wellington network, which makes very exact measurements of the
tracks – important for trains to operate safely. It is a highly specialised machine that
inspects rail lines across the country, doing the kind of fine detailed work that cannot be
done by our staff using hand-held equipment. 
 
“Due to unforeseen technical issues with the Track Evaluation Car, we have been
unable to undertake the necessary inspections due on the Kāpiti Line by the start of
May. The machine also needs to assess the Hutt Valley and Wairarapa Lines by 7 May.
As a result, these lines will no longer be compliant and we need to put temporary speed
restrictions in place to meet our regulatory requirements. It’s similar to the warrant of
fitness on a car expiring.
 
“We’ve been using this machine in Wellington three times a year, for many years,
without disruption. We are working as quickly as possible to repair the Track Evaluation
Car in Auckland and get it to Wellington to carry out the inspections. It could take up to
three weeks to remove the speed restrictions, but if we can do it faster, we will.”
 
Metlink is moving to a reduced timetable from 1 May, with Wairarapa services running
as normal. Shuttles will replace Melling Line trains between Melling and Petone. These
timetables are expected to be in place for at least the next week. More details about the
reduced services will be communicated by Metlink on its channels today.
 
Metlink General Manager Samantha Gain says the sudden news of this equipment
failure and its impact, requiring a move to reduced timetables, will test the patience of
Metlink passengers.
 
“Metlink and our operator Transdev are doing all we can to run as many services as
possible under these unexpected speed restrictions. We’ll be reviewing the timetables
and services over the course of the week and keeping customers informed through the
Metlink website and app,” adds Ms Gain.  
 
Capital Connection and Northern Explorer timetables will also be affected. 
 
There is only one Track Evaluation Car in New Zealand and it is used to assess rail
lines across the country. Assessments using the car are a requirement under the
Wellington metro Safety Case, which is regulated by Waka Kotahi. 
 
ENDS
 
For more information, please contact: 
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KiwiRail                                                                  
Mediaenquiries@kiwirail.co.nz  
04 498 2038                                                                              
 
Matthew O’Driscoll
Greater Wellington Te Pane Matua Taiao
Matthew.ODriscoll@gw.govt.nz
022 681 8441
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From: Britton Broun
To: Matthew O"Driscoll
Cc: Anna Jaquiery
Subject: KiwiRail - Wellington Metro Network Update - 29 April 2023
Date: Saturday, 29 April 2023 3:06:14 pm

Matt,

As mentioned, we’ll be sending this update out to media around 3.15pm.

Please attribute to KiwiRail Chief Operations Officer Siva Sivapakkiam:

“KiwiRail is working hard to lift speed restrictions on the Wellington metro rail network in days,
not weeks.”

“Our mechanical teams re-lathed the wheels of our specialist Track Evaluation Car (TEC) last
night and are now in the process of reattaching monitoring equipment to the wheels.

“This means the TEC can leave our Auckland workshop early tomorrow morning and travel down
the North Island Main Trunk Line to Palmerston North by tomorrow (Sunday) night.

“On Monday evening we will begin track assessments on the Kāpiti Line as it travels from
Palmerston North to Wellington, with infrastructure teams ready address any track issues found.
We are focussed on repairing any track as quickly as possible, so are bringing in additional
infrastructure teams from Palmerston North to support our Wellington crews.

“We are aiming to have completed assessments across the entire Wellington Metro Network by
Friday night (5 May).

“Once the TEC assessments are complete, we will be able to lift the 70km/h blanket speed
restriction on the Kāpiti Line and avoid the need to place blanket speed restrictions on any other
lines in Wellington.

“Our TEC has been assessing the Wellington network three times a year for many years, without
issue. KiwiRail works hard to maintain the national rail network, to support commuters and our
freight customers, and we are committed to fixing this situation as soon as we can.

“I fully appreciate the disruption to normal commuter services people in Wellington will
experience this week and apologise again for the inconvenience. If everything goes according to
plan, we will have removed blanket speed restrictions by Friday night at the latest.”

For more information and background to issues on the Wellington Metro Network, please see
the joint KiwiRail/Metlink press release issued yesterday:
KiwiRail speed restrictions on Wellington’s rail network during May   | KiwiRail

Thanks,

Britton Broun   |   Senior Government Relations Advisor
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DDI:  (  or 
Level4, Wellington Railway Station, Bunny Street, Wellington 6011 | PO Box 593,
Wellington 6140, New Zealand

<image001.png>
www.kiwirail.co.nz

Please consider the environment before printing

The content of this message and any attachments may be privileged or confidential. If you 
have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the email - unauthorised 
use is expressly prohibited. This email may have been corrupted or interfered with. KiwiRail 
does not warrant that this email and its contents are free from computer viruses or other defects.
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www.kiwirail.co.nz
 
Please consider the environment before printing
 
The content of this message and any attachments may be privileged or confidential. If you 
have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the email - unauthorised 
use is expressly prohibited. This email may have been corrupted or interfered with. KiwiRail 
does not warrant that this email and its contents are free from computer viruses or other defects.
 
 
ATTENTION: This correspondence is confidential and intended for the named recipient(s) only. If
you are not the named recipient and receive this correspondence in error, you must not copy,
distribute or take any action in reliance on it and you should delete it from your system and
notify the sender immediately. Unless otherwise stated, any views or opinions expressed are
solely those of the author, and do not represent those of the organisation.
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From: Britton Broun
To: MediaEnquiries
Subject: KiwiRail - Wellington Metro Network Update - 1 May 2023
Date: Monday, 1 May 2023 1:17:29 pm

Everyone – here is an update on the Wellington Metro Network.

Please attribute to KiwiRail Chief Operations Officer Siva Sivapakkiam:

“KiwiRail’s Track Evaluation Car has travelled down from Auckland and is currently in Palmerston
North.
“Tonight (1 May) it will begin assessing one of the two tracks on the Kāpiti Line (between
Wellington and Waikanae), with the aim for it to assess the other track tomorrow night (2 May).”
“KiwiRail infrastructure crews are ready to urgently repair any track issues that may be found.
“Later this week we should be able to lift the 70km/h speed restriction that was placed on the
Kāpiti Line today.
“We are keeping Metlink informed of progress.
“At night, over the course of this week the Track Evaluation Car will be assessing the Hutt
Valley/Wairarapa Line, Johnsonville Line and Melling Line, to avoid the need for blanket speed
restrictions being applied on those lines. We expect the entire Wellington metro network to have
been assessed by the end of Friday (5 May).   
“I apologise again to the people of the Wellington region for this disruption. We are working as
hard as we can to get the work done, so that services can return to normal as quickly as
possible.”
The Track Evaluation Car has to work at night when other trains are not running on the network.

While the Kāpiti Line blanket speed restriction is in place the Capital Connection (Palmerston
North – Wellington) is experiencing delays of about 15 - 20 minutes. The Northern Explorer
(Auckland – Wellington scenic train) is expected to operate close to scheduled times, with delays
of just 10 – 15 minutes predicted for its 10.5 hour journey.

Given freight trains can only travel up to 80km/h on the Wellington metro network, there is
expected to be minimal impact to freight services travelling on the Kāpiti Line. 

KiwiRail
Mediaenquiries@kiwirail.co.nz 
04 498 2038    
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From: MediaEnquiries
To: MediaEnquiries
Subject: Press release: KiwiRail accepts independent review in Wellington metro disruptions
Date: Monday, 1 May 2023 5:47:45 pm
Attachments: 20230501 - KiwiRail PR - KiwiRail accepts independent review into Wellington metro disruptions.pdf

Media Release 

1 May 2023

KiwiRail accepts independent review into
Wellington metro disruptions
KiwiRail will co-operate fully with the Government review into the Wellington commuter
rail disruption, says KiwiRail Chair David McLean.

“Chief Executive Peter Reidy has discussed the issue with Minister of Transport Michael
Wood and I have discussed it with Minister for State Owned Enterprises Duncan Webb.

“The Ministers have been very clear about the Government’s disappointment –
reinforcing the views of Greater Wellington Regional Council and commuters across the
Wellington region.”

Mr Reidy says KiwiRail has accepted full responsibility for the disruption.

“We are working to resolve the matter in days, not weeks, and to ensure this issue is not
repeated.

“The disruptions are unacceptable.

“The track evaluation car has been repaired and we expect its assessments of the
Kāpiti Line to be completed tomorrow night, so we can lift the speed restrictions later
this week, and allow Wellington commuters to return to their regular travel schedules.

“We take safety extremely seriously at KiwiRail and the speed restrictions mean
potential safety risks are being managed, but we know Wellingtonians want this
situation resolved as soon as possible and to never happen again.

“The KiwiRail team shares that view, and we will learn from this mistake.”

ENDS

For more information, please contact: 
KiwiRail
Mediaenquiries@kiwirail.co.nz  
04 498 2038   
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From: Simon Kilroy
To: MediaEnquiries
Subject: Picture of Track Evaluation Car
Date: Tuesday, 2 May 2023 4:13:11 pm
Attachments: image001.png

Image.jpeg

Should you need it, here is a picture of the Track Evaluation Car in Wellington today.

Ngā mihi
Simon Kilroy  |   Senior Communications Advisor

 ( ) | 
Wellington Railway Station, Bunny Street, Wellington 6011 | PO Box 593, Wellington 6140, New
Zealand

www.kiwirail.co.nz

Please consider the environment before printing

The content of this message and any attachments may be privileged or confidential. If you 
have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the email - unauthorised 
use is expressly prohibited. This email may have been corrupted or interfered with. KiwiRail 
does not warrant that this email and its contents are free from computer viruses or other defects.
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From: MediaEnquiries <MediaEnquiries@kiwirail.co.nz>
Sent: Tuesday, 2 May 2023 3:52 pm
To: MediaEnquiries
Subject: Press release: KiwiRail committed to not repeating Wellington disruptions
Attachments: 20230502 - KiwiRail PR - KiwiRail committed to not repeating Wellington disruptions.pdf

Media Release 

2 May 2023 

KiwiRail committed to not repeating Wellington 
disruptions 
KiwiRail is investigating a series of failures that resulted in a specialist track machine being unable to 
assess the Wellington rail network in time – causing major disruption for commuters across the city.  

KiwiRail Chief Executive Peter Reidy says a combination of factors led to the Wellington disruption, 
including a mechanical fault with the Track Evaluation Car and scheduling problems.  

“Again, we apologise to the people of the Wellington region, and we are working as quickly as possible to 
fix this situation.   

“When leaders learned of the issue last week, we immediately launched a recovery programme to minimise 
what we recognise is an unacceptable level of disruption for Wellington commuters. Urgent priority was 
given to repairing our Track Evaluation Car (TEC) and getting it down from Auckland.  

“We expect it to complete work on the Kāpiti Line tonight (2 May), allowing the blanket speed restriction to 
be lifted and for commuter services to return to normal on Thursday (4 May) morning.  

“I do want to thank my team, whose hard work over recent days has managed to reduce the disruption in 
Wellington from a worst-case scenario of lasting for weeks to a matter of days.” 

“We take full responsibility for what has happened. We are commissioning an external review to 
understand how we ended up in this situation and ensure that it is never repeated.” 

KiwiRail’s and the separate Government review, announced yesterday, will look into this in detail. However, 
we currently understand: 

 The Track Evaluation Car (TEC) needed repair work for it to operate, which was scheduled in early
May. This was after the compliance period ended for the Kāpiti Line on 30 April.

 TEC’s operating schedule, going back at least to mid-March, had it scheduled to assess the
Wellington metro network in May - also outside of the Kāpiti Line compliance period. The fact that
the implications of this were not recognised in March appears to be a critical systems failure, which
will be a focus of our review.

 The issue with the TEC not being available to assess the Kāpiti Line within the compliance period
was only raised with KiwiRail’s senior managers on Wednesday evening (26 April).

 After our engineers looked at options to stay within our safe operating licence (imposing a 70km/h
speed restriction), we contacted Metlink/Transdev Wellington on Thursday (27 April) about the
situation.

Mr Reidy says there are a number of elements that need to be aligned to ensure effective scheduling of our 
TEC - including maintenance, operations and rostering.  
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“The TEC has worked in Wellington three times a year for decades without issue but a combination of a 
mechanical fault and maintenance/operational schedule issues has resulted in major disruptions to 
passengers.  
 
“There have been obvious system failures within KiwiRail and we will be making changes.”  
 
KiwiRail has gone to market for a replacement TEC, given the current one is 41 years old, and expect to 
enter a contract later this year. The new TEC will require less maintenance, have less downtime, and will 
therefore achieve higher productivity rates. Given this, KiwiRail has concluded one new TEC will be able to 
meet work requirements on rail lines across New Zealand - allied with good schedule management. 
 
ENDS  
 
 
For more information, please contact:   
KiwiRail                                                                   
Mediaenquiries@kiwirail.co.nz   
04 498 2038                                                                               
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From: Jenny Steele
To: Daran Ponter - Chair
Cc: Samantha Gain; Nigel Corry; David mclean; Peter Reidy; Helen Rogers; Angus Hodgson
Subject: Wellington Rail Network issues - letter from David McLean, Chairman, KiwiRail
Date: Wednesday, 3 May 2023 11:36:05 am
Attachments: image001.png

20230503 Letter - Re Wellington Rail Network Issues.pdf

Dear Daran

On behalf of our chairman, David McLean, I attach a letter re the Wellington Rail Network issues.

Kind regards  |  Ngā mihi,

Jenny Steele   |   Executive Assistant to Peter Reidy, Chief Executive
MOB: 
Millennium Building, 604 Great South Road, Ellerslie, Auckland  |  Private Bag 92138, Auckland 1142,
New Zealand

www.kiwirail.co.nz

Please consider the environment before printing

The content of this message and any attachments may be privileged or confidential. If you 
have received this email in error please notify the sender and delete the email - unauthorised 
use is expressly prohibited. This email may have been corrupted or interfered with. KiwiRail 
does not warrant that this email and its contents are free from computer viruses or other defects.
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Ngā mihi
 
Tony Frost (he/him) | Private Secretary (Transport)
tony.frost@parliament.govt.nz | M: 
 
Office of Hon Michael Wood
Minister of Immigration | Minister of Transport | Minister for Workplace Relations and
Safety
Minister for Auckland | Associate Minister of Finance
Private Bag 18041 | Parliament Buildings | Wellington 6160 | New Zealand
Office Phone: +64 4 817 8731      Email: michael.wood@parliament.govt.nz
 

From: Britton Broun [mailto:Britton.Broun@kiwirail.co.nz] 
Sent: Wednesday, 3 May 2023 1:22 PM
To: Sam Jaffe <Samuel.Jaffe@parliament.govt.nz>; Elizabeth Mitchell
<Elizabeth.Mitchell@parliament.govt.nz>; Tony Frost <Tony.Frost@parliament.govt.nz>;
Amanda Wilson <Amanda.Wilson@parliament.govt.nz>; Jack Loader
<Jack.Loader@parliament.govt.nz>; Claire Szabo <Claire.Szabo@parliament.govt.nz>; Katy
Greco-Ainslie <Katy.Greco-Ainslie@parliament.govt.nz>
Cc: Michael Moore <Michael.Moore@treasury.govt.nz>; Daniel Madley
<Daniel.Madley@treasury.govt.nz>; Albie Murray <albie.murray@treasury.govt.nz>; N Graham
<N.Graham@transport.govt.nz>; kuseo@transport.govt.nz; Angus Hodgson
<Angus.Hodgson@kiwirail.co.nz>; OCU <OCU@kiwirail.co.nz>; Nigel Wilson
<Nigel.Wilson@kiwirail.co.nz>; Anna Jaquiery <Anna.Jaquiery@kiwirail.co.nz>; Matthew
O'Driscoll <Matthew.ODriscoll@gw.govt.nz>; Simon Kilroy <Simon.Kilroy@kiwirail.co.nz>
Subject: KiwiRail - Wellington Metro Network Update - 3 April 2023 - going in 30 minutes
 
Everyone,
 
This media update will be going out in about 30 minutes.
 
Please note: there will be a few very localized temporary speed restrictions, where repair work
needs to be done on the Kapiti Line. These will have very minimal impact on services and will not
affect normal weekday timetables.
 
 
 
Please attribute to KiwiRail Chief Executive Peter Reidy:

“KiwiRail’s Track Evaluation Car has completed its assessment of the Kāpiti Line and we have now
lifted the 70km/h blanket speed restriction. This will allow Metlink to return commuters services
across Wellington to their normal weekday timetable tomorrow morning.
 
“I apologise to the people of the Wellington region again for the disruption over the last three
days. We are making changes in KiwiRail to make sure this situation is never repeated.
 
“I would like to reiterate thanks to my staff, whose hard work has seen what could have been
weeks of disruption resolved in a few days. I’d also like to thank Metlink and Transdev Wellington
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for their professionalism and close collaboration. This situation has put their staff under
significant pressure and I really appreciate how responsive they have been.”
  
Over the next few nights the Track Evaluation Car will be assessing the Hutt Valley/Wairarapa
Line, the Johnsonville Line and the Melling Line.
 
 
KiwiRail                                                                  
Mediaenquiries@kiwirail.co.nz  
04 498 2038                                                                              
 
 
 
 

 

PROACTIVE R
ELE

ASE



From: MediaEnquiries
To: MediaEnquiries
Subject: KiwiRail - Wellington Metro Network Update
Date: Wednesday, 3 May 2023 2:13:12 pm

Please attribute to KiwiRail Chief Executive Peter Reidy:

“KiwiRail’s Track Evaluation Car has completed its assessment of the Kāpiti Line and we have now
lifted the blanket 70km/h speed restriction. This will allow Metlink to return commuters services
across Wellington to their normal weekday timetable tomorrow morning.

“I apologise to the people of the Wellington region again for the disruption over the last three
days. We are making changes in KiwiRail to make sure this situation is never repeated.

“I would like to reiterate thanks to my staff, whose hard work has seen what could have been
weeks of disruption resolved in a few days. I’d also like to thank Metlink and Transdev Wellington
for their professionalism and close collaboration. This situation has put their staff under
significant pressure and I really appreciate how responsive they have been.”

Over the next few nights the Track Evaluation Car will be assessing the Hutt Valley/Wairarapa
Line, the Johnsonville Line and the Melling Line.
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